
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 26 August 2004 

7. SMACKS CREEK ESPLANADE RESERVE - DEVELOPMENT 
 
 The Board’s approval was sought for the development of the recently acquired Smacks Creek 

Esplanade Reserve located between Hussey Road and Gardiners Road.  
 
 The Board resolved that the project be approved subject to any issues that may arise from a formal 

consultation process being resolved to the satisfaction of the Greenspace Manager and the 
Community Board. 

 
 


